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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been wonderful to be back in school this week! I began my phased return at Frithville and 
will continue at New York next week. With the current restrictions I will not be commuting between 
schools on a daily basis as I would prefer. However, please still contact me using my Frithville email 
if you need anything. 

I have contacted all parents this week by phone and it’s been brilliant to hear from you all, thank 
you for all the wonderful comments regarding the remote learning, the ZOOM sessions have been 
a big success. I did leave messages for those who I didn’t get to speak to. 

Miss Zuzarte: 
It is with great regret that Miss Zuzarte will be resigning as Class 1 teacher at the end of this term, 
on Friday 12 th February. She will be moving with her family to Nottingham due to her husband’s 
work and will looking for a new teaching job there. We will all miss her dearly, but I know that we’ll 
stay in touch. We wish her all the very best in whatever she does. Thank you for everything Miss 
Zuzarte. 

We are very lucky however, and I am pleased to in form that Mrs Thompson and Miss O’Callaghan 
will be replacing Miss Zarte as our Class 1 teachers. If you have any questions please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 

Coronavirus Safety: 
As part of our continued efforts to keep the school as safe as possible, we have organised for our 
classrooms, offices and corridors to be sprayed with an antimicrobial surface coating. This coating 
has been scientifically proven to eliminate Coronavirus as well as a range of bacteria and enveloped 
viruses for recommended periods up to 90 days. Our first treatment will be completed before half-
term, followed by subsequent treatments each quarter, with monitoring visits taking place at the 
midway point between treatments. This is similar to the approach now used by some 
supermarkets, factories and public tarnsport.  The spraying will take place when the school is closed 
to students and staff, and once bonded to surfaces, the water based coating is classified as non-
irritant. 

 A New Key Board: 

A huge thank you to Mr and Mrs Tinn, residents local 
to Frithville Primary School, for donating a keyboard 
and music books to the school this week. This means 
we now have a key board each child in our club.  
Thank you! 

 

 E-safety: 

The DITTO magazine release last week you can 
download from HERE. 

Updates this week: 
• Worksheets from LGfL - for parents 

You can find all the worksheets HERE. 

• Safer Internet Day 2021 - celebrating remotely 
You can access all the resources HERE. 

• CEOP - safer in-game chat - for parents 
The link to the video, which is hosted on 
YouTube, is HERE. 

• KS1/2 Competition from SafeToNET 
To find out more and register click HERE. 

• TikTok - blackout challenge 
To read more click HERE. 

 
With the majority of children and young people at 
home it's important to keep the online safety 
conversation going. Please follow the links and have 
a read. 
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A week at Frithville and New York… 

Recycled CD Art 
Apricot and Chocolate Crumble 

Harry Potter Day 
Stop motion anaimation 

Three D shape 
World Geography 

Design and Technology 

    

    

      



    

   

      



And at home… 

     

  
 

Joke Corner... 

What did the left eye say to the right eye? 
Between you and me, something smells. 

What do you call a fake noodle? 
An impasta. 

How do you make a tissue dance? 
Put a little boogie in it. 

What do you call a pony with a cough? 
A little horse. 

What did one hat say to the other? 
You wait here. I’ll go on a head. 

What do you call a magic dog? 
A labracadabrador. 

What did the shark say when he ate the clownfish? 
This tastes a little funny. 

What do you call a woman with one leg? 
Eileen. 

What did the pirate say when he turned 80? 
Aye matey. 

Bradley: 
Bradley made some lovely biscuits and had a walk in the 
snow… 
 
Kyle: 
Kyle has had fun baking and doing home learning grid. 
Here are some photos from yesterday and today. Carrots 
are growing slowly but they are growing! 
Ones with seeds etc are experimenting picking up 
different objects with different implements to show how 
bird beaks are adapted to pick up food etc 

Happy Birthday! 

Bradley Barnes – 5 (New York) 

Jaxon Maplethorpe – 10 (Frithville) 

Leo Andrews – 10 (Frithville) 

Mrs Conley – 21 (Frithville) 

Mrs Pawson – 21 (New York) 

Mr Saddington – 21 (New York) 
 


